


RECLAMATION DISTRICT 2035
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MINUTES OF EMERGENCY MEETING
FEBRUARY 20, 2025

1.	Call to Order

[bookmark: _Hlk114644000]Pursuant to notice of an Emergency Special Meeting, which was posted and served on the members of the Board of Trustees of Reclamation District No. 2035 on February 20, 2025, the Board of Trustees of Reclamation District No. 2035 held a special emergency meeting on this date.  The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by President Kyriakos Tsakopoulos.

2.	Roll Call

President Kyriakos Tsakopoulos (zoom/teleconference) and Trustee Angelo Christie (zoom/teleconference)) were present, while Trustee Robert Baker was absent. President Tsakopoulos noted that there was a quorum present for conducting business. District General Manager Jesse Clark (zoom/teleconference), District Engineer Jay Punia (zoom/teleconference), District General Counsel Eric Robinson of Kronick Moskovitz Tiedemann & Girard (zoom/telephonic) were present at the meeting. Also present was Will Vasilopoulos (zoom/telephonic).

3.	Declaration of Emergency

District General Counsel Robinson provided an overview of the District’s emergency authority and explained that the telephonic emergency Board meeting was called to consider adopting an emergency declaration to support the District’s response to the ongoing emergency arising from the Pump 27 catastrophic failure. District General Manager Clark and District Engineer Punia described the District’s detection and ongoing response to the catastrophic failure of the RD 2035 Pump 27 on February 11, 2025, the resulting sudden reverse inflow of water from the Yolo Bypass into the District, the destruction of Pump 27 as a result of the sudden large reverse inflow, and the District’s initial and ongoing response to prevent catastrophic flooding and the risk of levee failure jeopardizing human health and safety and destruction of real and personal property within the District, Clark and Punia described the notification of the Office of Emergency Services, County of Yolo, City of Woodland, and other emergency response authorities pursuant to the District’s Flood Safety Plan and detailed the ongoing flood fight. Punia and Clark explained that the District has temporarily halted the surge of reverse inflow into the District. However, they remain concerned about the imminent risk of inflow resumption if winter storm conditions return, which could jeopardize the integrity of the levee at the site of the Pump 27. This concern persists through the end of the flood season, April 15, 2025. The Board discussed the proposed emergency declaration to support the District’s ongoing emergency response efforts. Trustee Christie moved to adopt the resolution declaring an emergency, which was seconded by President Tsakopoulos. The resolution was adopted by the Board with a 2-0 vote.


4.	Delegation of Authority Letter

District General Counsel Robinson described the Delegation of Authority Letter executed by General Manager Clark pursuant to the District’s Flood Safety Plan, explaining that the letter designates General Manager Clark as the Incident Commander for the RD 2035 Pump 27 failure in 2025. General Manager/Incident Commander Clark confirmed that he would coordinate with Board President Tsakopoulos and the District’s flood fighting team during the ongoing response to the RD 2035 Pump 27 failure in 2025.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:05 a.m.
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